
 
 

Dear Good Shepherd Ohana:  
 

By the time you read this message, Dixie and I will have been in Maui for one year and 
10 months. We sit back in the evenings and wonder where the time has gone. We’ve 
done two Christmases and two Easters together as well as countless weddings and 
funeral services. And now we are looking forward to moving into the rectory that sits in 
the midst of our commercial properties. We definitely feel at home here in Maui and at 
Good Shepherd. We look forward to seeing how the years will unfold for us. 
 

We are going to start a Sunday school program for our youngsters beginning Sunday, June 5 at the 9 AM service. 
We will use a simplified curriculum that is put out by the Episcopal Church and we are hoping to recruit a few of 
you to help teach. We anticipate that each Sunday school session will last about 20 minutes. We will have the 
kids leave after the opening prayer and have them come back during the peace so that they can take communion 
with their parents. 
 

Please know that next month Dixie and I are going to travel to the Philippines to undertaken an eight-day silent 
retreat in Quezon City at a convent called the Cenacle House. The last time we were in the Philippines was in 
February 2020 where we attended Ash Wednesday services at Quiapo Church. Much has transpired since then 
and we look forward to going back. 
 

In the meantime, I am resting on the laurels of our Holy Week and Easter services. It was wonderful to be with 
all of you and the joy that I experienced with all of it heightens my faith in the Resurrection and I see the light of 
Christ in each and every one of you. 
 

Until next month, please take care. 
 
 

Peace,  
 
 
 
 
Dear Fellow Good Shepherds, 
 

Another month has past and it is now June and the approach of the middle of the year and 
the start of summer. It is time now for all the summer programs that are now going into full 
swing after a two year hiatus. Travel is less restricted, except for the increased costs, but 
still eased enough that we can plan and take all those trips we were forced to postpone. 
 

     It is also an active time as well here at Good Shepherd. Work continues on getting our 
buildings and grounds in order and especially our new Rectory...ready in time for a new 
Rector... 
 

     Our Bishop has made a long pandemic delayed visit and met with the Vestry as we plan what lay ahead. An 
initial start to resuming Sunday School has happened and we look forward to future formation events. Worship 
continues with a choice of indoor, outdoor, or online services and we can look forward to doing more things 
together as we cautiously move forward into this post pandemic future. Make no mistake, Covid is still with us 
and will still be with us for awhile, but we have learned how to deal with it and can do the necessary protocols 
as needed. 
 

     As if the year isn't moving along fast enough, we have Fall to look forward to and more events to plan so 
let's take this time to enjoy a wonderful summer and be ready for an exciting season ahead. Stay safe and 
healthy. 
 

Faithfully yours, 

    Moki+ 
 

K. Peter Lee, Senior Warden 

 

J U N E  2 0 2 2  
 

S h e p h e r d  S t a f f  
 



 
 

 

STARTING  
JUNE 5TH, 2022 
9:00AM 
preK  to  

8th grade 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

SUNDAY 
SCHOOL 

TEACHERS 
ARE NEEDED. 

 
If you have any 

questions about our 
program, please contact 

Fr. Moki 
 

 

Several students from the class of 2023 (current juniors) 
are looking for summer internships on Maui. If you or 
someone you know are open to hosting one of our 
students in a customized internship experience in the 
industries below, please email:  alumni@seaburyhall.org 
 
Architecture 
Medical Shadow/Internship 
Law 
Computer Science 
Engineering 
 
Mahalo for the consideration and help. 
 
Naʻu nō, 
Kaimana Lee '03 Brummel, Director of Advancement 
 

IS BACK  
 

frmoki@goodshepherdmaui.org  808-756-1053  



Commercial Properties  

 

Our new Property Manager, Michelle Del Rosario (Keller & Williams Real Estate), has signed a 4 year-11-
month lease for one of our two vacancies. We now have just one vacancy in the commercial properties.  
Michelle recently posted it for lease, and we are hopeful to find a tenant in the near future.  
 

On May 21st, Saturday, the two-story building and the blue building on Church Street was power washed and 
painted by Pacific Painting & Refinishing. 
 

The rectory project is moving along well.  Sean Brown finished all the rough framing and Dutch Akana and his 
crew worked on the drywall in May.   
         

  
 

While the drywall was being finished, Sean was working on the exterior siding.   
 

We still hope to have the rectory ready for Father Moki and Dixie to move in by July.   

Brian Shuster, Property Management Chair 

   
 

  

 Before  After 

BISHOP’S VISIT ON MAY 14 & 15 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

JUNE 
1 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

2 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm Women’s 
Bible Study (Zoom) 
 

3 4 
9:00am Worship 
mtg 
5:00pm Holy 
Eucharist  

5DAY OF PENTECOST 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am Holy 
Eucharist/Baptism 
9:00am Sunday School 

6 
 

 
7 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 
 

8 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

9 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm Women’s 
Bible Study (Zoom) 
4:00pm Finance 

10 
KING 

KAMEHAMEHA 
DAY 

 
Parish office 
closed 

11 
5:00pm Holy 
Eucharist 
 

12 TRINITY SUNDAY 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am Holy Eucharist 

13 
2:00pm 
Property 
Management 
 
 
 

14 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 
5:30pm Building 
& Grounds 

15 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

16 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm Women’s 
Bible Study (Zoom) 
5:30pm Funeral 
(Jay 
VanZwalenburg) 

17 
 

18 
5:00pm Holy 
Eucharist 

 

19  FATHER’S DAY 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am Holy Eucharist 

20 21 
4:00pm 
Centering Prayer 
(Zoom) 
5:30pm Vestry 

22 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

23 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm Women’s 
Bible Study (Zoom) 

24 25 
5:00pm Holy 
Eucharist 
 

26 
7:00am Virtual Liturgy 
of the Word 
(Facebook, YouTube) 
9:00am Holy Eucharist 

27 
 

28 29 
7:00am Men’s Bible 
Study  
12:00pm Anglican 
Rosary 
(Facebook Live) 

30 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
12:00pm Women’s 
Bible Study (Zoom) 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
Genesis Lampitoc  06/07 
Lisa Sugimoto   06/08 
Christine Batulayan  06/09 
Aiden Bueno   06/09 
Kevin Riglos   06/11 
Joseph Kuzara  06/12 
Kyra Lynch   06/14 
Julita Ibanez   06/15 
Nenita Evangelista  06/18 
Mary Dinong   06/19 
Nancy Hill   06/19 
Reynaldo Taroma  06/20 
Norma Ibanez   06/22 
Princess Aspilla  06/23 
Cindy Shuster  06/28 
Renz Bueno   06/29 
Eleanora Daguro   06/30 
 
 
 
06/06 Orlina & Filomeno Cala 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 
Bishop of Hawaii - The Rt. Rev. Robert           

 Fitzpatrick 
Priest-in-Charge -  The Rev. Robert Moki 

Hino 
Sr. Warden  - K. Peter Lee 
Jr. Warden  - Louise Aloy 
Vestry 2022 - John Decker 
 - Brian Shuster 
 - Eugenia Sitts 
Vestry 2023 - David Batulayan 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Nolly Yagin 
Vestry 2024 - Jeanne Abe 
 - Chancellor Brown 
 - Sharon Daniels 
Clerk of the Vestry - Marie Paul 
Convention Delegates - Louise Aloy 
 - John Decker 
 - K. Peter Lee 
 - Shelley Riebling 
 - Marie Paul 
 - Maureen VanDenburgh 
Parish Secretary - Cora Brown 
Treasurer - John Decker 
Music Director - Ferdinand Cajigal 
Acolyte Master - Pacifico Evangelista 
Building & Grounds - Louise Aloy 
ECW Chair - Louise Aloy 
Filipino Folk Dance - Alfredo Evangelista 
 - Bessy Evangelista 
Finance Chair - K. Peter Lee 
Fundraising Chair - Ricky Melchor 
Property Management - Brian Shuster 
Queen Emma Athletic Club - Lawrence Kauha’aha’a 
Stewardship Chair - Louise Aloy 
Worship Chair - Pacifico Evangelista 
Youth/Young Adults - Natasha Lau 

W 
  

 

JUNE BIBLE  
MEMORY VERSE 

 
 
 

Take a lesson 
from the ants, 
you lazybones. 

Learn their ways 
and become 

wise! 
 

Proverbs 6:6 
 

 

* Deadline for the Shepherd Staff 
Newsletter articles & information is 
due on the 10th of every month. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 



THOSE WHO SERVE CHRIST IN  HIS CHURCH 
In-person Saturday Eucharist at 5:00pm (parish courtyard) and Sunday Eucharist at 9:00am (sanctuary) 

7:00am Sunday Virtual Liturgy of the Word (Facebook or YouTube) 

 

                       

 June 5 
Day of Pentecost 

June 12 
Trinity Sunday 

June 19 
Pentecost 2 

June 26 
Pentecost 3 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lector 

(Virtual) 
Andrew Yagin 
Meren Kuzara 

John Decker 
Alyza Sitts-Leyva 

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Marie Paul 

Eugenia Sitts 
Brian Shuster 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Meren Kuzara Alyza Sitts-Leyva Marie Paul Brian Shuster 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee 

Ushers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Brian & Cindy 
Shuster 

Bo & Karen  
Mahoe 

Eugenia & Mark 
Sitts 

Sannah & Ed 
Evangelista 

Lectors 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Isaiah Lampitoc 
Natasha Lau 

Joan Smith 
Louise Aloy 

Marie Paul 
Brian Shuster 

Chance Brown 
Les Totah 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Natasha Lau Louise Aloy Brian Shuster Les Totah 

Eucharistic Ministers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Natasha Lau 
Maggie Evangelista 

John Decker 
Dixie Kaetsu 

Joan Smith 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Louise Aloy 
MaryLou Mellinger 

Coffee Host 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Needed Needed Needed Needed 

Ka ‘Ohana Kitchen Team 6 
Brown’s 

Cabacungan Ohana 4ever Family & Friends Agpoon Ohana 

 July 3 
Pentecost 4 

July 10 
Pentecost 5 

July 17 
Pentecost 6 

July 24 
Pentecost 7 

July 31 
Pentecost 8 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 
Lectors 
(Virtual) 

Sannah Evangelista 
Chance Brown 

Shandi Agpoon 
Natasha Lau 

Estrelita Lampitoc 
Jeanne Abe 

Maureen 
VanDenburgh 
K. Peter Lee 

Paxton Sitts-Leyva 
Les Totah 

Intercessor 
(Virtual) 

Chance Brown Natasha Lau Jeanne Abe K. Peter Lee Les Totah 

Responder 
(Virtual) 

K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee K. Peter Lee 

Ushers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Brian & Cindy 
Shuster 

Bo & Karen 
Mahoe 

Eugenia & Mark 
Sitts 

Sannah & Ed 
Evangelista 

K. Peter Lee 
Mary Lou Mellinger 

Lectors 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Gil Keith-Agaran 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

Sannah Evangelista 
Lynne Takara 

K. Peter Lee 
Maggie Evangelista 

Natasha Lau 
Isaiah Lampitoc 

Louise Aloy 
Joan Smith 

Intercessor 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Maureen 
VanDenburgh 

Lynne Takara Maggie 
Evangelista 

Isaiah 
Lampitoc 

Joan Smith 

Eucharistic Ministers 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Marie Paul 
K. Peter Lee 

Lynne Takara 
Natasha Lau 

Maggie Evangelista 
John Decker 

Dixie Kaetsu 
Joan Smith 

Maureen VanDenburgh 
Louise Aloy 

Coffee Host 
(9:00am Sunday) 

Cora Brown Needed Needed Needed Needed 

Ka ‘Ohana Kitchen Minit Stop 
Rose Agpoon 

4ever Family & 
Friends 

Ka Ohana O Kamai 
Lei Sickels 

Team 7 
Bayer Co. 

Filipino Nurses of 
America, HI 

“F”  a i th fu l .  
“A”  lways there .  
“T”  rustwor thy .  
“H”  onor ing .  
“E”  ver - lov ing.  
“R”  ighteous.  
“S”  uppor t ive .  

 

Happy Father’s Day 
 
 

June 19 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JUNE   
2022 

Worship 
With 
Us 

SATURDAY 
PARISH COURTYARD 
 

SUNDAY 
FACEBOOK &.YOUTUBE 
 

SUNDAY 
SANCTUARY 

IN-PERSON & ONLINE 

5:00PM 
 

7:00AM 
 

9:00AM 
 

GOOD SHEPHERD EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 
2140 Main Street, Wailuku, HI  96793 
808-244-4656 
office@goodshepherdmaui.org 
www.goodshepherdmaui.org  
www.facebook.com/goodshepherdmaui  
 
 

 
- A CUP OF COLD WATER – for the donations of 30 cases of bottled water for Ka ‘Ohana Kitchen. 
- GILBERT GUZMAN (Director of Engineering, Ka'anapali Beach Hotel) – Installed the new 

commercial dishwasher in the church kitchen. 
- MERLE & LEO KALUAKINI for trimming the mock orange bushes in church staff parking area.  

Also, for mowing/racking the church parish courtyard, weekly. 
 

 

Take a lesson from the ants, you lazybones. Learn their ways and become wise! 
Proverbs 6:6 

 
 

GARDEN SHARE  
 

A month ago during Food Waste Prevention week we were  
reminded to be committed to stewardship of the food resources  
that we have been given by God. Your home garden growing  
nutrient-dense fruit and vegetables is the best way to care for our  
land and provide a great source of nutritious food for our family,  
friends and neighbors. 
 

Most people who grow in their home garden end up with more of  
one thing or another at harvest time. The coming months will be a  
time of abundance and you may have fresh produce that you could share. 
 

Each Sunday we will have a space near the coffee hospitality after our 9:00 AM service where you can share 
from your garden to the tables of our church community. 
 

PLEASE ... Bring anything you have that is extra. Even a small squash will provide for someone. It's a simple 
enough idea, but the impact can be profound.  

 


